
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Message from the Head 

Dear Parents and Carers 

We hope you all had a lovely half term. Please find below a lovely letter received from the Truro Foodbank thanking you all 

for your generous donations. It is a phenomenal achievement that we have been able to provide enough donations for 122 

meals. Thank you all once again for your kindness and generosity.  

Don’t forget the PTCA are hosting the annual Halloween Disco this Thursday. Their poster is attached and it would be great if 

your child can come along – you are also welcome to stay for a tea / coffee in our new library area for the duration of the 

disco. 

Best wishes 

Miss Lock  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEVORAN NEWS 
 

1 November 2022 

House Points 
The children have been working 
really hard to earn house points for 
their House this half term. It has 
been a well-fought contest with 
every house achieving great scores 
each week. 
 
Congratulations to Godrevy who 
were the winners for Autumn 1. They 
enjoyed an ‘own clothes day’ on the 
last Friday of the half term. Which 
house will it be this half term?..!   
 

Godrevy 600 points 

Longships 586 points 

Pendeen 532 points 

Trevose 474 points 

 
 

Children in Need 
On Friday 18 November, we will be 
taking part in The Great Spotacular 
for Children in Need. We invite the 
children to come into school wearing 
their own clothes (the spottier the 
better). If you are able to donate 
(suggested £1) for this great cause, 
we would be most grateful.  
Donations can be made in cash on 
the day or via ParentPay: 
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPa
yShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=800
6 
 
 

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=8006
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=8006
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=8006


 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sporting Achievements Before Half Term 
The Girls Football Team played a blinder against Threemilestone School on Wednesday before half term. See their 
match report below!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sporting Achievements Before Half Term (continued) 
 

The boys played Kea School on Thursday before half term, we had two matches, a League match and a 
friendly. These were tough matches with both teams giving it their all. Our boys did their best that day and 
they couldn’t have tried harder. Well done boys.  
 
“The boys played well but because of an unlucky goal we just couldn't put one past the keeper but we 
played really well and I'm proud of the boys.” 
Written by Leo. (League match)  
 
“On Thursday 20th October the Year 5 boys had a friendly match against Kea School. Devoran won 6-5. It 
was a competitive match and we all enjoyed it.”  
Written by Harvey  
 
Milo added “the game was really good and there was lots of sportsmanship”. “I enjoyed it” said Joe and 
Jude added “everyone did really well.”  
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Devoran Bumblebees sting Threemilestone School in a close 6-5 thriller 
 
On Wednesday before half term the girls and boys football teams went to Threemilestone School and did 
amazingly well. The boys won 6-5. It was a thriller match with Leo getting a hat-trick and Rory putting two 
past the keeper. Jack also did amazingly well with one goal to his name. All in all, it was a great match that 
we all enjoyed. 
From Leo and the Year 6 boys.  
Jack also added that “the team was very supportive of each other, we celebrated as a team.”  
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sporting Achievements Before Half Term (continued) 
 

The Year 5 and 6 children enjoyed an afternoon of badminton and rounders at Richard Lander School 
before half term. 
“I really enjoyed badminton and rounders” said Ella.  
“It was amazing” said Lily. 
“I really enjoyed it, it was really fun” said Lucy.  
Jamie said he “really enjoyed it as well and liked the challenge”. Lamorna also said she “enjoyed playing 
rounders with the other schools”.  
Ben and Myles both thought “it was great” with Freya and Amelia saying “it was fun”.  
All in all, a lovely afternoon had by all! Well done everyone!   
 



 

 
 
 
 

This week’s news 
We had a lovely time before Half Term making pumpkins, scarecrows, our harvest display, 
rainbow leaf printing brilliant posters reminding everyone to wash their hands and much 
more! We even managed one last picnic outside before the weather turned.  We hope you 
enjoy seeing the pictures in the gallery. This week we will be making decorations for the disco 
and looking at fireworks and firework safety.  

On Thursday we will not be in the hall as the PTCA will be setting up for the disco, please 
collect children from the Main Reception doors.  

Events around the world 
3rd October Outdoor Classroom Day, 5TH Bonfire Night, 10th World Science Day, 11th Armistice 

Day, 13th World Kindness Day & Remembrance Sunday, 14th World Diabetes Day, 18th 
Children in Need, 20th World Children’s Day, 24th Thanks Giving. 30th St Andrews Day 

                                        Breakfast and After School Sessions 
Breakfast Club opens at 7:45am- 8:45am with breakfast served till 8:20. There are three after 
school sessions to choose from   3:15-4:30 £4 Session 1   3:15-5:30 £7.50   Session 2   3:15-
6:00 £9 Session 3 If children are attending an afterschool activity before coming to 
Wraparound then you can book for 4:15pm-5:30pm (book session1) or 4:15pm-6:00pm (book 
session 2) 

Sessions are available to book on ParentPay until midnight the day before. For short notice 
bookings please contact emmafoden@devoranschool.co.uk or message Miss Foden on Class 
Dojo. If you wish to pay by childcare vouchers please contact 
emmafoden@devoranschool.co.uk or message Miss Foden on Class Dojo and we can book 
the spaces required for you. 
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